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Quarterly 
Newsletter: 

Spring

FEB
MAR
APR

Palm Sunday

Good Friday

Power Surge

Sunrise Service
Breakfast

Easter Service

APR 5

APR 8

APR 10

APR 12

HOLY WEEK 2020



	 Several of us were blessed to bring 
in the New Year in Fredericksburg with Heidi 
Baker and Awaken the Dawn.  Throughout 
the evening Heidi continued to ask everyone, 
“Who are you?”  She was urging us to grasp 
the fullness of our identity in Christ and how 
deeply He longs to manifest His love and 
power through our lives. What a thrilling way 
to enter the New Year!
	 Heidi told us of the awe-inspiring 
ways that the Lord was able to use her team to 
reach many people whose homes and villages 
were destroyed by a hurricane. During a time 
of such devastation, God took the time to 
repair broken hearts that had never heard the 
gospel before. The arrival of 2020 was much 
kinder to our region with so many hurricanes 
simply going around us. 
	 The Favor of the Lord has been a 
wonderful sermon series to help us kick off 
the new year here at Ingleside! We have been 
learning how “a moment of favor is worth more 
than a lifetime of labor.”  God has recently 
opened a new outpouring of incredible favor 
on our church family and I could not be more 
grateful for this new door that has opened.
	 Thank you all for the pledges that 
were made last week to support the ministries 
the Lord has given us locally, regionally, and 
around the world.  I am especially grateful 

for the pledges that were made to repay the 
renovation loan on our building.  The total 
balance of our building’s loan is down to the 
final 7 payments with a grand total of under 
$6,500.  Our building will soon be debt free!
	 We are looking forward to partnering 
with Ingleside Elementary School on March 
2nd for Read Across America Day. We would 
love to have as many volunteers as possible 
to read to the children at Ingleside Elementary 
School.
	 Its never too soon to celebrate Holy 
Week.  Jesus’ triumph over death and the 
grave gives us the power to continually walk 
in victory. Pastor Philip will kick off Holy Week 
preaching on Palm Sunday, followed by myself 
preaching on Good Friday at Second Calvary, 
and to finish our week of celebration,  Victoria 
Pevarnik preaching for the Sunrise Service on 
Resurrection Morning. Be sure to join us for 
a hearty breakfast prepared by our awesome 
guys following the Sunrise Service!
	 We are expecting the work on the 
ditch along Ingleside Road will be finished 
soon.  Once they are finished with the ditch, 
flowers, shrubs, and trees will be planted to 
make our neighborhood an even better place 
to live.  We are thankful to the Elizabeth River 
Project and the Ingleside Civic League for 
helping us improve our community.  

by Pastor Peter McLewin
Resurrection Power

Jesus answered, “I am the way and the truth and the
life. No one comes to the Father except through me.”

John 14:6
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Power Surge
We have a great lineup of speakers and 
worship leaders for our Power Surge 
nights to kick off 2020 the right way.  Power 
Surge launches at 7:00PM on the second 
Wednesday of the month. Encounter the 
Holy Spirit as Scott Gilbert leads us into a 
new season of Power Surge nights!  Scott 
Gilbert led the team who brought Todd White 
and the Power and Love conference to 
Hampton Roads.  Scott has powerful stories 
to share about what has been happening 
through the Overflow events following 
Power and Love. Join us on February 12 at 
7:00PM as Scott leads another night of hope 
and healing.  March 20-22 we will host an 
extended series of healing meetings lead by 
Rudolf Ryser from Switzerland. Rudolf has 
an amazing healing ministry! Then in the 
middle of Holy Week, Isik Abla and Dream 
Church band will lead us in a powerful night 
of healing and prophecy on April 8.  

Volunteer Opportunity

Hello family, it is my pleasure to 
serve amongst the leaders of the 
Ingleside Church team – each of 
whom are doing wonderful works for 
the Kingdom of God! I want to invite 
you to become a member of our 
amazing team by partnering with me 
in a vital role at Ingleside Church. We 
are currently seeking the support of 
individuals to help on our multimedia 
team. This would include training 

in the operations of our soundboard and 
screen projections which are very sought 
after and transferable skills. Ingleside 
Church is looking for volunteers of all ages 
who would like to serve along with myself 
(Multimedia Coordinator) and the rest of 
our Ingleside Team. If you’re interested 
in volunteering, please contact me or the 
Church Administrator. Thank you so much 
for your assistance and we look forward to 
meeting with you soon.

by Alanna Barton

betzlanna197@gmail.com757.917.0711

The board members had a retreat in July 2019 
and determined in order to sustain how we 
operate as a civic league; we need to increase 
our dues.  Starting January 2020, our dues 
have increased from $10 to $20 a year; that’s 
just $1.67 a month per household. The dues 
we collect pay for the league’s operating cost 
such as: printing the newsletter 4 times a year, 
dues for the Federation of Civic Leagues, 
post office box rental, State Corporation 
Commission fees, supplying Thanksgiving 
and Christmas baskets for families at Ingleside 
Elementary, donations for various initiatives 
and the Annual Holiday Party. As you see, 
we do a lot for the Ingleside community and 
we value your membership! Please consider 
joining the civic league if you have not already!

Join us Thursday evenings, February 20th and 
March 19th at 6:30PM at the Ingleside Rec 
Center to hear neighborhood updates and a 
presentation from our monthly guest speaker. 
We have various initiatives that we’re working 
on and we always love to see neighbors from 
all over our community. We encourage you to 
attend the meetings and get involved. 

by Nikki Southall
Ingleside Civic League
Our Dues Have Increased!

Upcoming Meetings 

Our Community Resource Officers are Troy 
Mills and Elaine Rhoades. They come to our 
civic league meetings and provide the crime 
statistics for the month and answer resident 
questions. For any crime issues or questions 
about criminal activities in our community 
please contact them.

Get To Know Our CRO’s

Our first community clean up of 2020 will be 
on Saturday, March 21st at 9 am.  Volunteers 
meet up in the Ingleside Elementary School 
parking lot. Remember: many hands make 
light work! Come out and help keep our 
community clean and litter free. 

Adopt-A-Spot Cleanups 
Resume In The Spring Tuesday,  February 11th, March 10th, - 

Ingleside Civic League Board Meeting 6-7 pm 
- Ingleside Rec Center 
Thursday, February 20th, March 19th - 
Ingleside Civic League Meeting 6:30 pm - 
Ingleside Rec Center
Tuesday, February 25th, March 24th 6pm - 
IngleFest Planning Meeting - Ingleside Church 
Fellowship Hall

Dates to Remember:

troy.mills@norfolk.gov

757.613.0916

Officer Mills

elaine.rhoades@
norfolk.gov

757.390.0431

Officer Rhoades

It’s that time of year again! Sunday, 
March 8th we will “Spring Forward” 
on hour and be well on our way 
toward Summertime. Don’t forget to 
set your clocks ahead on March 7th 
so you wake up on time Sunday



We closed out 2019 with powerful ministry in Kenya 
and Uganda.  Pastor conferences were well attended.  
Here are some comments from Kenya and Uganda:

”Our pastors were encouraged to go back to the basics 
of ministering.  We were challenged to share the 
simplicity and clarity of the Gospel, to heal the sick and 
preach the Kingdom of God.”         Bishop Steve

“We surely felt you were sent by God to teach us 
exactly what we needed to hear.  There is going to 
be a great awakening among those who attended the 
conference.”  		            Bishop Dawson

“Our sincere gratitude for being with us and blessing 
our community with the word of God. We are flooded 
with testimonies from our friends you ministered to.”  	
			              Dr. Fred Chemuko

Toward the end of February, I will return to Malta to 
meet with pastors and key leaders from across North 
Africa and the Middle East.  It is always thrilling to 
hear how the gospel is changing lives in some of the 
countries that have previousely been the most resistant 
to the Gospel.

by Peter & Margaret McLewin

Ingleside International
Leadership Development for the Persecuted Church

Ministry in Kenya and Uganda

Malta

We invite you to partner 
with Ingleside International 
mentoring and training 
courageous leaders in 
places where believers are 
persecuted for their faith.  
A monthly gift of $20.00 
throughout 2020 will help 
us extend our ministry 
around the world.  Please 
make your check payable 
to Ingleside International.  
Write to the church email 
address for information 
regarding giving through 
a credit card. The gifts we 
receive empower us to 
say yes when God opens 
doors like these.  At the 
end of Colossians Paul 
said, “Remember my 
chains.” Please pray for 
our friends in the chains of 
persecution.
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Did you know there were 14 sheep and 4 horses on Noah’s 
ark? We read in Genesis 7:2 that there were to be 7 pairs 
of clean animals, a male and it’s female, and only 2 pairs 
of unclean animals. So why do we think there was only 2 of 
each animal, other than Hollywood? We read in Genesis 7:9 
that they entered in two by two, each male with it’s female.

did you know?
by Robert Cullipher

Life Groups

A group for MEN & WOMEN of all ages that 
meets on Sunday mornings from 9:45 to 
10:45 in the church Fellowship Hall. Pastor 
Peter McLewin leads lively discussions based 
on Sunday sermons. Come explore God’s 
Word in greater depth and learn how to apply 
it in your life. 

Sunday Morning Conversation

A group for MEN to enjoy an evening of 
food and fellowship as well as sharing life’s 
experiences and the Word of God. Deacon 
Clarence Ferebee leads this group which 
meets from 6:00 to 7:30 most Tuesday 
evenings at Janaf Panera Bread, Norfolk. 

Bread of Life

A group for married couples and singles alike, 
cultivating a desire for marriages that honor 
God above all else. Join us Thursday Nights 
at Nathan and Taren Rock’s Home for our 14-
week study on the book, “Love & Respect: 
The Love She Most Desires; The Respect He 
Desperately Needs” by Emerson Eggerichs. 

Love and Respect
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Go to inglesidechurch.com

Click GIVE 

Logon to PayPal 

Give to 
support@ingleside-intl.org

OR scan the QR Code

Please CLEARLY 
designate what ministry 
your gift is for, such as...

Ingleside Church

Ingleside International

Scarf Fund
Building Fund


